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Annual Renewal Expiration Extension 
 

On May 7, 2020, Governor Newsom signed Executive Order N-63-20, which extended 
several licenses and certifications by 60-days, as well waived late fees. The CAL FIRE-
Office of the State Fire Marshal’s (OSFM) Fire Engineering and Investigations Division 
has received approval for an executive waiver on the statutory and regulatory timelines 
governing the OSFM’s Building Materials Listing, Flame Retardant, and Fire Sprinkler 
Fitter Programs.  
 
The extension and waiver come as a result of the impacts from COVID-19.  
The purpose of this Information Bulletin is to provide information regarding the 
temporary extension of expiration dates and waiver of late fees as outlined in the table 
below.  
 

CAL FIRE Program Extension Date for 
Waiver of Late Fees 

Listing, Licensing and 
Registration Extension Dates 

Building Materials Listing 

Program 

Late Fees are waived 
through June 30, 2020 

Listings expiring on June 30, 
2020 are extended to August 29, 
2020 

Flame Retardant Program 
 

Late Fees are waived 
through June 30, 2020 

Registrations/licenses expiring 
on June 30, 2020 are extended 
to August 29, 2020 

Fire Sprinkler Fitter 
Program  
 

Late Fees are waived 
through June 30, 2020 

Certifications/licenses expiring 
on June 30, 2020 are extended 
to August 29, 2020 

 
The entire OSFM Staff is working to ensure the continuity of operations and government 
throughout this dynamic event. Please feel free to contact our office if you should have 
questions or clarification is needed. 
 
For a full copy of the Governor’s Executive Order: Click here. 

https://www.gov.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/5.7.20-EO-N-63-20-text.pdf

